DEVON HISTORIC CHURCHES TRUST

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TRUST

HELD ON MONDAY 1st JULY 2013
AT TEDBURN ST MARY VILLAGE HALL

TRUSTEES PRESENT:


Lady Burnell-Nugent DL

Chairman
The Earl of Devon


Mrs R Howell DL


Rev. Dr D J Keep
Mrs L Martin






Mr N Maxwell-Lawford OBE DL
Chairman of F&GP Committee


Lt. Col. J D Michie


Hon. Treasurer


Mr J Mills



Hon. Secretary

Mrs Carol Plumstead

Mr P Tuckett DL


Lt Cdr B Tuke


Mr Hendrik Vollers

IN ATTENDANCE
 
Mr Charles Hutchings



Church Assessor

Mrs Sue Mumford



Church Assessor
The committee received the sad news that Sir Jack Boles, husband of the past Chairman, Lady Anne Boles, had passed away earlier today.

The meeting opened in prayer led by the  Archdeacon of Barnstaple, the Ven. David Gunn-Johnson, who include a prayer for Sir Jack and Lady Anne
1427.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Mrs Judith Kauntze  and the Ven. Christopher Hewetson.
1428.  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 15th April 2013 were signed as a correct record. 

1429.  MATTERS ARISING

Col. Michie referred to minute 1424 concerning whether the Trust gave grants for the provision of toilets and kitchens as 2 of the Grant applications today (Horrabridge and Alphington) were for kitchens; there was also a request for a grant for painting restoration at Whimple.  Col. Michie was concerned that thed the Trust had widened  its Remit too far when there were other pressing fabric priorities  There was a need to establish a principle.    Mr Hutchings said that Church Assessors needed to know what work the Trust would provide grants for when they visited the applicant.  
Mr Mills felt there was a need to prioritise the type of work the Trust would support.  The provision of kitchens and toilets did enable greater community use.  The Guidance Notes used by the applicants need to make it clear what work the Trust will support.  The Chairman suggested that the Trust supported applications needing repair to electrics and toilets but not kitchens.     It was resolved that only small grants be given for kitchens – some limited support from the Trust might encourage applicants to seek money from elsewhere for this work.  The installation of kitchens was not a high priority for the Trust.
1430.  CHAIRMAN’S REPORT  
The new Chairman, Lady Burnell-Nugent,  thanked everyone for attending.   She thanked Lady Anne for all her time, effort and love that she put into her time with the Trust.   The thoughts of all the Trustees was with Lady Anne  at this sad time with the loss of her husband.   There was a need to look ahead to possible changes to the Trust, its strategy, its Trustees over the next one or two years and she would welcome new ideas.

1431.
 REPORT FROM CHAIRMAN OF FINANCE COMMITTEE
The financial position of the Trust is as follows:

Finance:  
Credit Balances 


£79,455



Undrawn Balances

 £38,100


Available funds:


£40,755  Net

(Interest on investments   due early July

  7,000)

Value of investments: 

£1,122,082

Expected income:

£42,353

Mr Maxwell-Lawford would be stepping down at the end of the year and Mr Hendrik Vollers will take his place. Our new Chairman will also be Chairman of the F&GP committee.
 1432.    DEVON HISTORIC CHURCHES DAY AND FUNDRAISING MATTERS
In the absence of Mrs Kauntze, it was reported that apart from the Devon Historic Churches Day event, no other fundraising events were planned.  

 1433.   ADMINISTRATIVE ARRANGEMENTS FOR DEVON HISTORIC CHURCHES DAY
Mr Mills reported that because of the increase in the workload for the DHC Day the F&GP committee was looking at splitting the role between  the Administrative Secretary and a new post of Devon Historic Churches Day and Fundraising Secretary.   Details proposals will be available later in the year.  Susan Taverner is undertaking the DHC Day administration for the 2013 event.

 1434.  ADMINISTRATIVE SECRETARY’S & TREASURER’S REPORT
In the period 16th April to 19th June the following donations were received:

PCCs


 (7)
  £340

Private individuals
(13) 
£768 
which includes £200 from 3 Life Members who were unable to 





attend the 40th anniversary celebrations.
The Binks Trust


£1000   A Scottish-based Trust which gives grants to assist children 






worldwide with clean water, Save the Children Fund, the Syria 






appeal, and many other appeals a lot of which are in  Scotland.
£737.38 was received in June from HM Revenue & Customs in respect of tax paid on Gift Aid donations in the 12 months to 5th April 2013.  This sum is less than half of the sum received in the previous year and Mrs Taverner needed to go through the records to see why there is such a drop.
1435.  REFLECTIONS ON THE TRUST’S 40TH ANNIVERSARY EVENSONG SERVICE IN 


EXETER CATHEDRAL ON THURSDAY 20 JUNE.

The Chairman said the event had been well received, although not as many as expected had attended the Reception in the Chapter House.   The Cathedral had been very full for the Evensong Service.   Following an enquiry by Mrs Howell, Mr Mills confirmed that the Dean, Cannon Turner and Mr Tom Salmon had received thank you letters.   The retiring collection would be shared between the Cathedral and the DHCT, sum not yet received.   The Chairman commented on the lovely painting by Lady Kitson given to Lady Anne on her retirement.  Mrs Judith Kauntze had taken photographs of the presentation to be forwarded to the press, details of publications not known.    
1436  
 GRANT APPLICATIONS

 The following grants were approved by Trustees:

1. Instow, St John the Baptist



£4000
2. Poughill, St Michael and All Angels


£2000*

3. Teignmouth, St Michael the Archangel

£1500
4. Horrabridge United – St John C of E/Methodist
  £500
5. Whimple, St Mary




Nil**
6. South Tawton, St Andrew



£5000
7. Georgeham/Croyde, St Mary


£3000

8. Sowton, St Michael & All Angels


£1000
9. Bideford, The Sacred Heart RC


£2000 for roof repairs
10. Lydford, St Petroc




£2000
11. Alphington, Exeter, St Michael & All Angels
£2000 for toilets
12. Bishopsteignton, St John the Baptist


£3000
TOTAL GRANTS AWARDED
           
£
26000
* Poughill.  (Replacement of slates; repairs to porch roof; replacement of rainwater goods; repairs to coping stones and mortar joints; replacement of wood.  Part of the grant should be used to obtain professional advice to get the scheme underway, and to help them to plan and manage future requirements)
** Whimple   (Revarnishing 8 medieval painted panels from former rood screen).  The applicant to be asked to re-apply in 6 months time if they are unable to raise the money from other sources

1437.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

 Mr Mills has taken on the role of Chairman of the Churches Trusts Forum ( CTF), previously the Historic Churches Liaison Group, which is a co-ordinating group of 35 County Churches Trusts They are working to produce future best practice guidance notes on Trustee recruitment; fundraising; investment policies; reserves and other matters of interest to County trusts.  
Philip Tuckett asked that the Hon. Sec. write to Bishop Michael to acknowledge his support to the Trust over many years; and to Sir Eric Dancer upon his appointment as KCVO.

 1438.
NEXT MEETING:  
 Monday, 18 November. Tedburn St. Mary village Hall at 11am.   

As there is a F&GP meeting at 9.45 Trustees are asked to arrive no earlier than 10.45 a.m.
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